HEADQUARTERS • SIEGE NEW YORK, NY 10017 TEL.: 1 (212) 367 2250 • FAX: 1 (212) 367 2332

REFERENCE: UDP-AF-13-001

24 March 2016

Dear Mr. Tull,

Reference is made to the submission of the revised first narrative progress report for the project titled "Empowering and Rebuilding Communities with Multi-Sectoral Initiatives in Post-Conflict Chad for a sustainable change" which is funded under the UN Trust Fund for Human Security (UNTFHS).

We have reviewed the revised report in accordance with the rules governing the UNTFHS and the report is deemed to be satisfactory. It is encouraging to see the progress made despite the challenges faced. We take this opportunity to remind you that the second narrative progress report for January to December 2015 is due. In finalizing this narrative report we would ask that you kindly note the following:

- 1. Integrated, comprehensive and inter-agency approaches where UN agencies work together towards shared goals and objectives in order to address the full spectrum of inter-related issues facing the target population is a central principle of the human security approach. It is therefore concerning that the delivery rates of the implementing agencies were significantly different during the first year of implementation. Please note in the report how this was addressed in 2015.
- 2. UNTFHS projects should be of a pilot catalytic and innovative nature that could be replicated in other regions or countries. Please provide detail on your efforts to replicate the project and integrate the human security approach.
- 3. Please elaborate on any lessons learned during the reporting period, including in respect of good practices/innovative approaches in project management, the impact of application of the human security concept, the impact of key partnerships and inter-agency collaboration, any observations on the impact of the project on women, girls, men and boys, and any notable cross-cutting issues, as per the UNTFHS Guidelines.
- 4. Please include information on promotional activities undertaken in the course of the programme to highlight

the work of the implementing agencies and the added value of the human security approach.

5. Please include a copy of the independent mid-term evaluation of the programme with your report.

Please note that the Human Security Unit should be informed of any changes to the approved programme work plan and any budget implications over the course of the programme. We wish you continued success in implementing the remaining activities.

Yours sincerely,

Mehrnaz Mostafavi Chief

Human Security Unit

Mr. Stephen Tull United Nations Resident Coordinator N'Djamena, Chad